
 

BULLETIN FROM THE RT HON THE LORD MAYOR 

20 November 2020 

Fellow Liverymen 
 
On Saturday 14th November I went without pomp or ceremony to the Law 
Courts to make my Statutory Declaration before the Lord Chief Justice for a 
second term of office as Lord Mayor, following a similarly administrative 
procedure in lieu of the famous Silent Ceremony the day before. So begins my 
second Mayoralty! Though I am naturally disappointed that we did not have 
the opportunity to celebrate together with a Lord Mayor’s Show, I am 
extremely grateful for all the messages of support and goodwill I have received 
on the advent of another year at Mansion House.  
 
This second Mayoralty begins at a time when all of us remain deeply worried 
about the ongoing impact of the current situation, not just for its effect on the 
Livery, but its implications for the City and the wider economy. Many of you 
have raised this with me directly, on the various calls I have been joining with 
companies or via emails and correspondence. I have been grateful for the 
views that have been expressed and the questions that are being asked. I 
therefore thought it might be helpful to outline here just what we in the City of 
London Corporation have been doing, to reassure you that we are working 
hard to mitigate the long term economic and social impact of the pandemic 
and to drive a recovery:  
 

• We continue to talk to Government on a daily basis about our concerns 
and the concerns of the business community. We respect the 
Government’s position on the current lockdown but we are urging that 
the data is reviewed regularly, that lockdowns are flexible and that the 
furlough scheme is extended. I have been appointed to the reconfigured 
Board of Trade (which met last month) which we are using as a platform 



to make sure Government understands London’s investment needs and 
trade opportunities. 

• Since the pandemic began we have made a significant contribution to 
the Pan London Strategic Coordination Group, which leads the response 
to COVID in London. The Group, to which we seconded a diverse range 
of Corporation employees, was headed by our Town Clerk, John 
Barradell.  

• As a landlord we have been working with our tenants in City buildings on 
rental relief while the economic uncertainty continues. We are 
coordinating the national business rates relief and business support 
grants schemes in the Square Mile.  

• We have established a COVID testing facility in Guildhall Yard to bolster 
the testing capacity available to employees and residents in the City and 
neighbouring boroughs.  

• Our strategy for the next five years is articulated in London Recharged: 
Our Vision for 2025, the report we released last month, which makes 
recommendations for business, government and the public sector to 
drive the recovery. The report is the result of a research collaboration 
over the last three months between the Corporation, Oliver Wyman and 
Arup to develop a five-year recovery strategy for the City of London in 
response to COVID. The report can be read here: 
https://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk/supporting-businesses/economic-research/research-
publications/london-recharged 

• I have set up a Culture and Commerce Taskforce, which will seek to 
identify the ways in which culture and commerce can work together to 
support the regrowth of  the creative sector and strengthen the City’s 
competitiveness as a place to do business post COVID. 

• We are putting in place measures to support London’s long term-
resilience through our Climate Action Strategy, our Fintech Strategic 
Review and our Social Mobility Taskforce, ensuring that London has the 
skills and the economic landscape to ride out the current storm in the 
long term.  

• Last week I hosted virtually the Green Horizon Summit. Speakers 
included HRH The Prince of Wales, the Chancellor of the Exchequer, 
Mark Carney and Christine Lagarde. We want to cement London’s 
position as the global leader on the ESG agenda and as the greenest 
international finance centre in the world.  We see this as key for the 
City’s future. And I am striving to be a green Lord Mayor. 

 

https://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk/supporting-businesses/economic-research/research-publications/london-recharged
https://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk/supporting-businesses/economic-research/research-publications/london-recharged


The Lord Mayor’s annual briefing to the masters and clerks of the Livery, taking 
place virtually next week, will be an opportunity to discuss these issues in an 
open forum. But I have been listening to the Livery throughout the autumn 
through a series of virtual engagements and I am delighted that companies and 
individual liverymen are continuing to show determination to address these 
challenges themselves. Some recent examples include: 
 

• The Livery Kitchen Initiative, about which you heard so much during the 
first lockdown, has moved into a second phase of activity, supplying 
daily meals to communities experiencing food poverty in north and east 
London.  

• Securing Future Prosperity, a pan-livery project coordinated by the 
Management Consultants Company, is now live after a successful pilot. 
The programme is deploying the considerable capabilities of liverymen 
to act as pro bono expert Guides to small businesses who are struggling 
with the current circumstances. Through structured sessions the 
volunteer Guides open up their address books and make introductions, 
provide a listening ear and signpost to trusted sources. If you know of 
any SMEs that would benefit from such a relationship, or would like to 
register as a Guide, you can learn more here:  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScsaArhNDZG_2Xq6uXbL6nFmaNPrvoUoIYbe1_
qMccCsAQIPw/viewform  

• The Framework Knitters Company’s ‘Knit for Community’ initiative has 
seen over 400 volunteers from 32 Livery companies knit over 12,000 
squares to be made into blankets to benefit charities working with 
vulnerable communities in London and across the UK. Their charity 
auction of blankets is still running and can be found here: 

https://www.lizgreen.co.uk/blanket-auction 
   

I was extremely proud of the Livery’s support earlier this year for the London 
Funders COVID19 statement, which so many companies signed. As the 
pandemic continues, London Funders have launched a new campaign, We Still 
Stand With The Sector, to re-iterate the ongoing support of funding 
organisations for charities facing challenges. I would urge all companies to 
consider signing this second statement as a demonstration of the Livery’s 
continued solidarity with the communities of which we are such an important 
part. Further information on the new statement can be found here:  
www.covid19funders.org.uk 
 
The theme for my second year is Global UK: The New Future. It recognises that 
we have had a year of challenges but that we cannot afford to stand still. As 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScsaArhNDZG_2Xq6uXbL6nFmaNPrvoUoIYbe1_qMccCsAQIPw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScsaArhNDZG_2Xq6uXbL6nFmaNPrvoUoIYbe1_qMccCsAQIPw/viewform
https://www.lizgreen.co.uk/blanket-auction
http://www.covid19funders.org.uk/


well as working towards a recovery, I will continue to champion innovation, 
culture and trade opportunities for London and the UK. In doing so, I hope to 
build on the foundations of my first year with a focus squarely on the future.  
 
The support of the Livery in this endeavour will be critical. The contribution 
that the Livery is currently making in the middle of this crisis demonstrates 
exactly the kind of adaptability that will be vital for taking these challenges and 
using them as accelerators for long-term positive change. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing goodwill and involvement. It means an enormous 
amount to me and the Lady Mayoress and we look forward to engaging with as 
many of you as possible during the coming year.   
 
With warm wishes from me and Hilary. 
 

 
 

Alderman William Russell 
The Rt Hon the Lord Mayor 

 

 
At Mansion House, the Lord Mayor signs his Statutory Declaration for a second term 

of office, in place of the usual Silent Ceremony. 


